For Workgroup and Advisory
Email Subject: Help Recruit Youth and Families for Truancy Project

Greetings,
Thank you for your leadership and contributions to the OSPI Re-Envisioning Truancy in Washington project. The heart of this project is hearing from students and families with lived experience of the truancy process. 
We need your help to hear from these students and families.
Our Ask: Please share the invitation (below) and flier (linked & attached) with youth and families who have experienced the truancy process. Both the invitation and flier ask youth and families to complete an interest form. We have included a short message below for you to share with families and students. 
Translations
We are translating the outreach materials and interest form into multiple languages. We will update you as soon as the translated materials are ready.

Which youth and families are we hoping to talk with?
You can find more information about which specific youth and families we are hoping to talk with in the  FAQ as well as more details about the project . 

When will we contact youth and families?
We will begin reaching out to youth and families interested in participating in interviews in May. We will close recruitment for interviews at the end of June but there will be future opportunities to engage in focus groups and meaning-making sessions in the fall.
Please find all outreach materials on the Outreach & Recruitment Folder.
Thank you and please reach out with any questions.
The Planning Team,
· Puget Sound Educational Service District -  Strategy, Evaluation and Learning (Sarita Siqueiros Thornburg, Shila Hodgins)
· Center for Children & Youth Justice (Gina Cumbo, Nicholas Oakley, William Hairston III) 
· American Institutes for Research (Jennie Jiang, Jenny Scala) 
· Office of Superintendent of Public Instruction - OSPI (Krissy Johnson, Jenna MIllett)
___________________________________
Email intro for families
Hello! 
I want to invite you to share your thoughts and experiences on how we can make the truancy system better in Washington state. The people in charge of education in our state, called the Office of the Superintendent of Public Instruction (OSPI), care about what you have to say.
If you or someone in your family has experienced unexcused absences, a truancy petition, a community engagement board with their school, district and/or court, talking to OSPI can help make things better. They want to hear your ideas so they can make changes to the rules and policies for how truancy is handled.
If you're interested, you can fill out an interest form (linked here). The  research team might get in touch with you to learn more about your experiences. Thanks for considering this opportunity to help improve the truancy system!
[your name]

